
MEETINGS 
THURSDAYS 

6 for 6.30pm  

Kew Golf 
Club  

 120 Belford 
Road Kew 

3102  

Ph.  

 9859 6848  

Rotary Year 2018-19                                                 
Week 25  13 December 2018   

Our Leadership 

President   
RCNB 

Nino Sofra 

The Grapevine 

DG 9800 

Bronwyn  

Stephens 

RI President  

Barry Rassin 

Meeting Report 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Christmas festive celebration for the last formal meeting for the year, complete 
with Wandering Minstrels. 

Eileen Toohill received a well deserved Paul Harris 
Recognition. 

The ladies congratulating 
Eileen along with a 
Christmas Elf!! 

 

 

 

Brian Hurnard (pictured right with wife Areta)
announced his retirement after nearly 30 years of 
active service with the Club. 

 

 

 

 

President Nino drawing the winning tick-
ets assisted by Fundraising Director 
Colin Sharp and Gregor Matthews 

AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

Club Diary  
Sunday January 13th – Brunch at Warrandyte  

February  15-17 2019 Multi-Districts Conference 

February 22    Annual Charity Golf Day   

Australian Grand Prix 11—17 March  2019 

Camp Getaway Working Bee 11—13 October 2019 

Fellowship Weekend  15—17  November   2019 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front desk 

at the prior meeting if you know in ad-

vance.   Or E-mail to Hugo Goetze at 

hugogoetze@netspace.net.au  

or 9857 6701  

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:hugogoetze@netspace.net.au
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Drought Relief Project. 

Last Tuesday and Wednesday, Geoff Kneale, Nino 
Sofra, Rob Head and Greg Cribbes were joined by Pe-
ter O’Brien and Chris Manley from Balwyn Rotary in 
visiting St Arnaud to plan for our Drought Relief project 
that will be delivered through the St Arnaud Rotary Club 
in their local community. 

In addition to talking with many community groups and 
the Rotary Club, our team helped the St Arnaud Rotari-
ans with a local project of collecting highway rubbish 
along the Sunraysia Highway (starting at 6 pm !). 

The Drought Relief program is ready to get started ear-
ly in 2019, and will be very-well run through the St Ar-
naud Rotarians.” 

The Christmas Raffle was very successful!! 

Maurie Walters, assisted by Greg Matthews and John Rennie did great work and deserve the 
Club's gratitude.  

As Director of Fundraising, my thanks to all those who organised and operated the Raffle with a 
special thanks to all those who sold tickets at the various venues. 

Ticket sales income was $15,543. 

Projected funds (TBC) available for projects ~ $11,933. 

We are in the process of finding the full details of winners with Maurie arranging the delivery of 
prizes and publishing the results. 
 

Colin Sharp 

Geoff's Health Tip 

 

At this time of the year I could 
write about over-indulgence, but 
as most of us will take no notice 
and do what we have always 
done in the past. 

 I will just say, "Merry Christmas 
and a Happy and Healthy New 
Year”  to my many readers and 
special thanks to Jenny, my editor".    Geoff   
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Thursday    20 December 

Desk:      Peter Sutherland, Janie Pirret 

BBQ Breakfast at Macleay Park  

 

BBQ  

Host     Geoff Kneale 

Speaker   Dr John Boffa,  

 

Thursday    17 January 

Greeters:   Duncan Ansell, Barry Cummings 

Set Up:       David de Garis, Peter Downton 

Desk:      Larry Fitzpatrick, Chris Flavelle-Smith 

Thursday    24 January 

Greeters:   Sam Hardikar, Tony Hart 

Set Up:       Rob Head Adam Hillary 

Desk:      John McBride, Estelle Kelly 

Speaker:- TBC 

Host:- 

Topic:- 

Thursday    31 January 

Greeters:   John McBride, Rowan McClean 

Set Up:       Sue McDonald, John Magor 

Desk:      Maurie Walters, Philip Wade 

Speaker:- Professor Eccleston 

     Sugar By Halves 

Host:- 

Topic:-   

Club Meeting summary for December and January is as follows: 
 Thursday Dec 27 –  No meeting. 

 Thursday Jan 3
   
 –   No meeting. 

 Thursday Jan 10
 
 –  No meeting. 

 Sunday Jan 13
    

 –   Fellowship brunch at Warran Glen café, Warrandyte. 

 Thursday Jan 17
  
 –  First regular meeting for the year at KGC – BBQ. 

         Guest Speaker:        Dr John Boffa, Chief Medical Officer of the Northern Territory. 

 Thursday Jan 24
 
 –  regular meeting at KGC.    Australia Day meeting.  

 Thursday Jan 31 –  regular meeting at KGC. 

         Guest Speaker:      Prof Eccleston – Founder of Sugar By Halves. 

Dr Boffa is the Chief Medical Officer of the Northern Territory.  

Dedicating his career to Aboriginal health, John has played an active and inspirational role in chang-

ing attitudes toward alcohol in the NT through supply reduction, early learning and mental health pro-

grams.   In 2012 John was Runner-Up to the Australian of The Year. 
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CAROLS IN THE PARK 
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CAMBERWELL SUNDAY MARKET UPDATE 

Firstly, a big thankyou to all the volunteers that attended the CSM in our first quarter.  Now I am 
looking for volunteers to fulfill our obligations for the second quarter to the end of March. 

Please let Geoff Steinicke know before the end of December if you can put your name down on 
one of the vacant spots.  0418175130 gwsteinicke@bigpond.com 

mailto:gwsteinicke@bigpond.com
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5 Rooms  
already  

booked!! 
Get in quick 

and book your  
preferred 

room!! 
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2018/19 

President: Nino Sofra     president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: Adrian Ranson   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 
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